Minutes of the 116TH DETWILER REUNION – August 18, 2012 

Fifty-seven (57) descendants of Henry and Catherine (Latshaw) Detwiler gathered on Saturday, August 18, 2012 to celebrate their 116th reunion. The focus of this year’s reunion was “Family Fun”.  Included among the items displayed were a photo taken at an early Reunion with family members and the first President, Harry L. Detwiler, elected on Aug. 20, 1910.  Other family “fun” photos included were from Valley Forge Park, Catalina Island and even Russia.  These will become part of the family record.  A large colorful kite poster, created by Megan Roussey, greeted family members as they arrived.  A bulletin board poster with scores from the annual baseball game between the single men and married men from 1903 to 1920 was created by Zachary Zern, Nick Zern and Kevin Roussey.
A moment of silent prayer and singing of the Doxology preceded the covered-dish meal.   Hand-painted mini-kite centerpieces, created by Amy Roussey made each table look very festive.  After the meal and fellowship time, a group photo was taken with a background of the heirloom quilt. And the children created kites at the “Make and Take” table provided by Amy Roussey.   
The business meeting was called to order by President, Sandy Detwiler Lusch.  Sandy announced that those present could submit last minute suggestions for the Family “Motto” and then a vote was taken on all entries.  The winning entry, “Detwiler - It’s all Relative”, submitted by Laura Schwartz, will be formally adopted at the 2013 Reunion.  In 2nd place was “Celebrating our Heritage Rich in Family Values” with a tie for 3rd place between “ Family Traditions Make Lasting Memories” and “To Continue a Century Old Tradition for Future Generations”.  Copies of the minutes of the 2011 Reunion had been placed on each table for review prior to the business meeting.  There were no additions or corrections to the minutes.  Secretary Cecile Fetters asked all present to check the address list for additions or corrections and to sign-up to bring supplies to next year’s reunion and to help with Reunion activities next year.  
The following family members were then given special recognition: the oldest man present, 98-year old Harry Styer; the oldest lady present, Thelma Fisher, 94-years old; and the youngest family member, Lydia Collier, 15 months old.   Jim and Mandy Collier, married on November 6, 2004, were recognized for being the most recently married in attendance.  Bonnie Lepley, daughter of Albert Rapp, from the Lewisburg area, traveled the farthest to get to this year’s Reunion.  
Twenty-nine (29) descendants of John and Mary Jane Detwiler were the largest family group represented at this year’s reunion.
Historian, Dick Lusch had placed on each table a Historian’s Report which showed 2 births, 4 deaths, and1 marriages in the Detwiler family since the last Reunion.   Dick noted he has added 226 individual names, 50 surnames and 74 marriages to the genealogy records since the last reunion. He also noted that the web site (www.detwilerfamily.org) had received 1128 visits in the past year—an 18% increase over 2011.  The contract for the domain name and with the web host company do not need to be renewed until 2014. 
Eric Fetters gave the Treasurer’s report noting that the amount in the treasury has continued to remain at a relatively stable amount.  Eric then passed a basket for donations to help defray the cost of using Camp Innabah and of having a lifeguard at the swimming pool, which has become quite expensive considering the small number of members who use the pool the day of the Reunion. 
Wendy Zern had collected 8 door prizes which were won by Scott & Lisa Sifford, Deb Lego, Amanda Collier, Alexandra Fetters, Ruth Cedars, Kathy Woehl, and Harry Styer.
The 100th reunion family quilt will reside at the home of Joe Schwartz, and the framed family crest will be placed in the home of Eric Fetters until the 117th Reunion in 2013.

The following family members were elected as officers for the upcoming year: President: Sandy Detwiler Lusch; Secretary: Cecile Fetters, Treasurer: Eric Fetters, and Richard H. Lusch, Historian.  Next year the reunion will be held on Saturday, August 17, 2013. The focus for the 117th Reunion will be announced in next year’s Detwiler Family Reunion Newsletter. 
After the business meeting, all enjoyed ice cream and visited with the family members who were present.
Respectfully submitted,    
Cecile Fetters, Secretary

